

HARVARD LAW SCHOOL ALUMNI LUNCHEON ASSOCIATION . OF WASHINGTON, D. C.

August 7, 1950

Marriner S. Eccles, Esq. Governor Federal Reserve Board Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Eccles:

In confirmation of our telephone conversation with you on Friday, August 4, 1950, the place of the meeting of our luncheon group will be Ruby Foo's restaurant, 728 13th Street, N. W., the date Wednesday, August 16th, and the time 12:30 p.m.

We shall certainly appreciate the pleasure of your company on that date. Our usual procedure in the past has been to have the luncheon first, beginning as nearly as possible at 12:30. The talks, for the most part, have been from 15 minutes to a half hour in length and of an informal nature, followed by a short question period afterwards if the speaker is so inclined. In the interests of both the speaker and the members we usually try to terminate the meetings by 1:30 to 2:00 p.m. On subject matters, we have customarily asked the speakers to select any topic which interests them unless they specifically ask for our suggestions. We might add that the group is composed, as the name indicates, of Harvard Law School graduates, chiefly from the recent years. The meetings are informal in nature and, of course, all remarks are "off the record".

We will be most happy to come by for you on Wednesday, the 16th, but gathered from our telephone conversation that it would be preferable to meet you in the lobby of Ruby Foo's about 12:30 on that date.

We indeed thank you for consenting to be with us at our next meeting and will be looking forward to the pleasure of seeing you then.

Sincerely yours, William M. Horne, Jr.

William M. Horne, Jr.

The Tax Court of the United States Phone: National 5771 - Ext. 2027.



HARVARD LAW SCHOOL ALUMNI LUNCHEON ASSOCIATION OF WASHINGTON, D. C.

August 18, 1950

Hon. Marriner S. Eccles, Governor, Federal Reserve Board, Washington, 25, D.C.

Dear Mr. Eccles:

On behalf of our luncheon group, I would like to express our appreciation for your most illuminating talk of last Wednesday. There were many comments later to the effect that it was the most interesting address which we have had to date and a most thoroughgoing and clear analysis of the economic problems which confront us today.

We would like to extend to you an invitation to join us at any of our future meetings at which the talks may be on subjects of interest to you. At some future date, at your convenience, we would be grateful for the privilege of having you speak to us again in a further elaboration of your views, particularly as so many of our members were out of town and could not be present at the August meeting.

Again, thanking you for joining us last Wednesday.

Sincerely yours,

William M. Horne, Jr.

William og. Horne, Jr.

WMH/e